



                             

Minutes of the Committee Meeting 

Tuesday 19 July 2022
Present: Linda Curry (Chair), Beryl Blood, Lorna Brown, Pauline George, Vicki Hone, Helen Kempster, Margaret Lusher, Pauline Amor.
	1. Welcome and apologies (LC)

LC welcomed all to the meeting. Apologies had been received from Chris Locke.

2. Minutes of the previous meeting.

The minutes of the meeting on 21 June 2022 were approved.
3. Matters arising

Updates on matters arising from May meeting
LB had chased a response from the Diocesan Office re installation of a hearing loop and car parking at St Josephs. She had finally received confirmation that the Church was content for the u3a to install a loop, providing the u3a met all costs. She has had to chase further a response about the car parking.
LC noted that the expense of installing a loop would be significant and potentially effectively tie the u3a to St Josephs as a venue. It was agreed to discuss the issue further at the next meeting when CL would be present.
June Item 4

LC had agreed a date for a meeting for the network Chairs and Interest Group Coordinators as 27 July 2022, venue to be confirmed. (Possibly Bournville Garden Centre or LC’s house). It was noted that there may be significant road closures in the area on that date, due to the Queen’s Baton Relay in advance of the Commonwealth Games. LC to check and email confirmation of date and venue to invitees.

June Item 11

LC has emailed Chairs of Kings Heath & Moseley and Harborne & Edgbaston to check whether those groups have policies on safeguarding; GDPR and Inclusion/Equality that KNu3a could make use of.

June Item 12

Plea for volunteer to administer a KNu3a FaceBook Group had been placed on the website, but not made the newsletter. It was agreed that it would be sensible to have a volunteer before attempting to set up the FB Group. To discuss again at the next meeting.

LB will post PG a copy of the postcard used by Croydon u3a and find out from them where they got them printed.

4. Chair’s report (LC)
LC had received an email from Allan Walmsley concerning a proposal from the u3a Trust to increase Capitation fees in line with the cost-of-living next April and each year thereafter. The proposal would be subject to a vote at the next AGM in September. Prior to that the Trust will give zoom presentations on the issue on 3 dates: 28 July, and 3 & 15 August. Its concern is that if it cannot get more money, it would have to cut the services it provides. LB outlined some of the problems being experienced by lack of staffing/resources.
It was noted that all u3a members could attend the AGM but did not have individual voting rights – each u3a was allocated a number of votes (varied according to size). It was agreed that KNu3a Trustees should try to attend one of the zoom presentations by the Trust before the August committee meeting.
5. Speaker bookings (LC)

LC reported that so far speakers were booked for February and April 2023. 

There was some discussion about when to hold the showcase for IGs. It was agreed that 3 January was not a suitable date. Although it was possible to give plenty of notice for preparation before the Christmas holiday period, the combination of IG Leaders possibly needing to work over the holiday period and a potential low turnout of members on that date made it unsuitable.

It was suggested that members could be canvassed at the September general meeting, and by email, about having a social afternoon at the Navigation PH (same date/time as scheduled for general meeting). Need to check with Navigation and canvass members, then (when/if confirmed) notify members (by email/post) and let St Josephs know that the hall will not be required.
It was agreed that the showcase would be better held on 7 March general meeting.
6. July general meeting

Difficulties with the sound was an ongoing problem - difficulties with the speaker being heard even though he had used the head piece set and LC had had problems with the handheld microphone. 
Relocating the speaker part way down the hall was not an option, because of the location of presentation and sound equipment. 
It was suggested that the email announcing a forthcoming general meeting could include an invite for members who had difficulties hearing presenting speakers to sit at the front.
LC advised that she would contact Kings Heath & Moseley and Harborne & Edgbaston u3as to see if they had had similar issues and how they had addressed them.

There had only been one Meeter & Greeter (Mary Watson) come forward, which had not been a problem as there was only one new member, but going forward more were needed. It was agreed that it was helpful for those acting as Meeter & Greeters to have badges, which MW had.
7. Treasurer’s Report

CL had circulated an email before the meeting outlining some points. 
Actions related to the handover from Jenny Snashall were being sorted. CL will do a full analysis of the KNu3a finances for the next committee meeting.
CL had asked about the approach to be taken regarding IGs that were not covering costs – eg the Crafternoon and Board Games Groups held on a Friday afternoon at St Josephs. Attendance at these groups had been affected by members on holiday or absent because of Covid. It was noted that splitting the double session and hiring separate venues at Bournville MH or St Josephs would not help financially. It was agreed that we did not want to lose groups and that we had the funds to subsidise these groups – the committee agreed to subsidise the groups until December 2022.
CL had advised of contact from the Bridge Group about responsibility for room bookings going forward. The committee agreed that it would be better for IG Leaders to book their rooms, as they would be best placed to know whether the hire was required. CL to be asked to advise Bridge Group.
LB would find out what had happened to the green metal cash box that should be available for CL.

8. Interest Groups (PG)
Quizzicals
Following AW stepping down as IG Leader, Monica Page is getting a team together to take responsibility for organizing the quizzes, using a link to quiz sources provided by AW. Group members will take it in turn to set the quiz, as none of them want to miss every quizz!

Family History

The group has recently been meeting via zoom. KB has tinnitus and is reluctant to run face-to-face meetings as she finds it difficult to hear all. She is happy to continue to organize the group but has sought help to run the actual meetings. PA has offered to do so.
HK raised the issue of hybrid meetings for the History Group. The group has been meeting on zoom, sharing presentations, but are looking to meet face-to-face. There are 19 on the group list, but 4 are shielding and 2 do not attend often. HK will consider hire of the larger room at Bournville MH for a trial meeting in September.
VH warned of a potential issue with the use of zoom for those who had not used the u3a zoom account for a while. Zoom has introduced an extra security layer, with the use of a verification code which is issued to a single individual for the account – if required VH needs to be contacted.
LB will prepare a new contact list for committee members.

9. New Guidelines for IG Leaders

BB had circulated revised guidelines for discussion, and comments were made on bullet points on page 2 as follows:
4  - She was asked to include CL’s contact details 

7  - Changes to advice for contributions to travel expenses were noted

14- IG Leaders should be reminded that permission should be sought to take & submit photos for publication

It was also noted that Jane Evans was unable to access the general email address given – but the process in place was that ML accessed it & forwarded messages. Telephone contact was made on ML’s phone number
10. Membership (ML)
There are currently 281 members; 2 joined at the last general meeting and another (male) has joined since. 

It was agreed to hold the next new members’ coffee morning at the Toby in mid-September.

11. Code of Conduct for New Members 
The question of issuing a Code of Conduct had arisen from an incident at the June general meeting. VH had circulated a draft for consideration, sourced from the national u3a website.
VH agreed to redraft the document in response to concerns about the tone and formality of it.

12. August committee meeting

It was proposed to hold a committee meeting by zoom on 16 August. LC will email CL to check his availability.
13. AOB
None
14. Date of next committee meeting

As at item 12
The meeting ended at 16.00.
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